
From: Paul Heintz [mailto:paul@sevendaysvt.com]  

Sent: Friday, August 09, 2013 9:21 AM 
To: Allen, Susan 

Subject: NGA 
  

Hey Sue — Would you mind letting me know how much the state has spent on sending the gov 

to NGA meetings/events this year? Broken down trip by trip? 

  

No need to go back to last term, I think. Don't want this to be too onerous a request. 

  

Many thanks, 

Paul 

  

p.s. Would be great if you could include the total cost — i.e. if staff went with him. I know you 

can't include security costs, so that's cool. 

 

  

--  
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